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INTRODUCTION OF THE RESOLU-

TION CELEBRATING THE WORLD 
AFFAIRS COUNCIL OF SEATTLE 
ON THE OCCASION OF ITS 61ST 
ANNIVERSARY AND RECOG-
NIZING ITS CONTRIBUTIONS TO 
THE GREATER SEATTLE REGION 
AND THE WASHINGTON STATE 

HON. JIM McDERMOTT 
OF WASHINGTON 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, February 14, 2012 

Mr. MCDERMOTT. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
to introduce a resolution recognizing the con-
tributions of the World Affairs Council of Se-
attle as it marks the 61st anniversary of con-
necting the Seattle community with the global 
community. Seattle has long served as a gate-
way for the global economy, as home to one 
of the United States’ largest ports, innovative 
companies and world-class research. Since 
the World Affairs Council of Seattle was 
founded in 1951, the Council has been inte-
gral in providing extraordinary opportunities for 
people to participate in global debates and ex-
panding people-to-people relationships across 
the globe. I thank the World Affairs Council of 
Seattle for its contribution in fostering dialogue 
in the Seattle region and Washington State. 

f 

IN CELEBRATION OF RYAN ROSSI 

HON. JANICE HAHN 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, February 14, 2012 

Ms. HAHN. Mr. Speaker, I rise to pay tribute 
to the life of Ryan Rossi, an inspiring young 
man from my district who died too soon this 
past December. 

A star soccer forward at his alma mater of 
Cal State Northridge, a talented singer song-
writer, and a dedicated humanitarian, Ryan 
made the world a brighter place for his having 
been in it. And while non-Hodgkin’s lymphoma 
extinguished his life at the age of 27, it could 
not dim the love and generosity that suffused 
it. 

After a trip to El Salvador, meeting impover-
ished children with ragged breathing caused 
by the toxic fumes of the kerosene lamps that 
lit their homes, Ryan helped start a charity to 
replace the noxious lamps with clean, safe 
and affordable solar lamps. 

Before his death, Ryan asked that he be re-
membered not with a funeral, but with a cele-
bration. And well we should celebrate, for 
today I know Ryan’s light lives on—not only in 
the hearts of those who knew him, but in the 
homes of thousands who never will. 

f 

HONORING CITY MANAGER STEVE 
HELVEY 

HON. LINDA T. SÁNCHEZ 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, February 14, 2012 

Ms. LINDA T. SÁNCHEZ of California. Mr. 
Speaker, I rise today to recognize Steve 
Helvey for his public service to the people of 
Whittier, California. Steve began with the City 

of Whittier in 2000 as the city’s sixth City Man-
ager. After 12 productive years of service to 
Whittier and its residents, Steve is retiring. 

Steve and his wife Paula are long-time 
Whittierites. He attended Sierra High School 
from 1964–1968, Rio Hondo College from 
1968–1970, and graduated from California 
State University in Fullerton in 1972. Steve 
came to the City of Whittier after serving the 
City of Burbank for 17 years as its Financial 
Services Director and Assistant City Manager. 
Prior to that, Steve was the Finance Director 
in the City of Alhambra and the Chief of the 
Tax Division for the Los Angeles County Audi-
tor-Controller’s Office. 

During his tenure with the City of Whittier, 
Steve always provided strong and knowledge-
able leadership and direction for major 
projects. Those numerous projects included 
the Whittier Utility Authority Finance Plan, Pio 
Pico State Historic Park renovation, Parnell 
Park Community and Senior Center construc-
tion, Whittier Greenway Trail acquisition and 
development, new Whittier Police Head-
quarters Building, Uptown Whittier Specific 
Plan, Whittier Boulevard Specific Plan, 
Whittwood Town Center redevelopment, re-
lease of Fred C. Nelles property for develop-
ment, and the Mineral Extraction Project. 

Over the past decade, Steve has worked 
tirelessly to ensure Whittier operates on firm fi-
nancial footing and never outside its fiscal 
means. While the struggling economy has im-
pacted many cities throughout Southern Cali-
fornia, Whittier has managed to maintain fund-
ing for all city services and capital improve-
ment projects and Steve is a big reason why. 

As an active civic member he has served as 
a member of the California City Management 
Association, California Society of Municipal Fi-
nance Officers, and the San Gabriel Valley 
City Managers Association. 

From one public servant to another, I praise 
Steve Helvey and commend him on his many 
years of outstanding public service and dedi-
cation to the City of Whittier and the commu-
nity. Whittier would not be the community it is 
today without him. 

f 

OUR UNCONSCIONABLE NATIONAL 
DEBT 

HON. MIKE COFFMAN 
OF COLORADO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, February 14, 2012 

Mr. COFFMAN of Colorado. Mr. Speaker, 
on January 26, 1995, when the last attempt at 
a balanced budget amendment passed the 
House by a bipartisan vote of 300–132, the 
national debt was $4,801,405,175,294.28. 

Today, the day after the President proposed 
a federal budget that would never again bal-
ance, it is $15,355,198,335,393.66. We’ve 
added $10,553,793,160,099.38 dollars to our 
debt in 16 years. This is $10 trillion in debt our 
Nation, our economy, and our children could 
have avoided with a balanced budget amend-
ment. 

INTRODUCTION OF THE CARRIED 
INTEREST FAIRNESS ACT OF 2012 

HON. SANDER M. LEVIN 
OF MICHIGAN 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, February 14, 2012 

Mr. LEVIN. Mr. Speaker, I introduce today 
the Carried Interest Fairness Act of 2012. 

The Carried Interest Fairness Act provides 
that the ‘‘carried interest’’ compensation re-
ceived by investment fund managers will be 
taxed at ordinary income rates and treated as 
wage income subject to employment taxes. In 
exchange for providing the service of man-
aging their investors’ assets, fund managers 
often take a portion of a fund’s profits, or a 
carried interest, usually equal to 20 percent of 
such profits. The bill clarifies that this income 
is subject to ordinary income tax rates rather 
than the much lower capital gains rate. For a 
technical explanation of the Carried Interest 
Fairness Act of 2012, please visit my website 
at www.house.gov/levin. 

f 

IN RECOGNITION OF THE AMER-
ICAN HERBAL PRODUCTS ASSO-
CIATION (AHPA) 

HON. FRANK PALLONE, JR. 
OF NEW JERSEY 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, February 14, 2012 

Mr. PALLONE. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
honor the American Herbal Products Associa-
tion (AHPA) as that organization celebrates its 
30th anniversary. 

Since AHPA’s founding in 1982, the organi-
zation has been at the forefront of promoting 
the responsible commerce of herbs and herbal 
products and providing leadership in the herb-
al products community. Started by a handful of 
growers, processors, manufacturers and mar-
keters of herbal products, AHPA has now 
grown into a diverse trade association, rep-
resenting nearly 300 companies in the herbal 
products industry and their affiliated busi-
nesses. 

AHPA has distinguished itself in the herbal 
and dietary supplement trades for the quality 
of its work and advocacy before lawmakers 
and regulators. Legislatively, AHPA was an 
active participant in the passage of the Dietary 
Supplement Health and Education Act of 
1994, which is the law that established a sep-
arate category for dietary supplements under 
a robust regulatory framework. AHPA also 
played a seminal role in the passage of the 
Dietary Supplement and Nonprescription Drug 
Consumer Protection Act of 2006, which es-
tablished a Federal serious adverse event re-
porting mechanism for the dietary supple-
ments. 

Since its inception, AHPA has also been 
tireless in its efforts to communicate respect-
fully and clearly with the Food and Drug Ad-
ministration (FDA), the Federal Trade Com-
mission, the U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service, and 
other Federal agencies on the unique aspects 
and needs of the herbal trade. In recent years, 
the supplement industry has encountered a 
number of substantive regulatory issues, in-
cluding a new rule for Good Manufacturing 
Practice compliance, guidance on New Dietary 
Ingredients, and implementation of various 
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Food Safety Modernization Act requirements, 
to name just a few. AHPA has been at the 
forefront with each of these and others, ac-
tively and effectively interacting with regulatory 
agencies on proposals that impact the regu-
lated community and providing guidance and 
training to regulated businesses. 

AHPA and its members should be com-
mended for their ongoing commitment to sup-
porting the responsible commerce of herbs 
and herbal products in the United States. I 
once again rise to recognize this momentous 
occasion and to wish AHPA a happy 30th An-
niversary. 

f 

CELEBRATING THE 90TH ANNIVER-
SARY OF THE IZAAK WALTON 
LEAGUE OF AMERICA 

HON. PETER J. VISCLOSKY 
OF INDIANA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, February 14, 2012 

Mr. VISCLOSKY. Mr. Speaker, it is with im-
mense pleasure that I rise today to recognize 
the Izaak Walton League of America on their 
90th Anniversary and to congratulate its mem-
bers on their many accomplishments. In honor 
of this exceptional milestone, the Izaak Walton 
League of America began a yearlong celebra-
tion on January 14, 2012, 90 years to the date 
of the organization’s incorporation. 

After being formally incorporated on January 
14, 1922, in Illinois, the League, which initially 
consisted of fifty-four admirable men, began to 
work diligently on conserving natural re-
sources in order to ensure their enjoyment, 
benefit, and use to the current generation and 
generations to come. Today, the League con-
sists of 39,000 members and more than 250 
community-based chapters who are committed 
to continuing the legacy and furthering the ac-
complishments of their predecessors. With a 
goal in mind to protect the nation’s soil, air, 
wood, waters, and wildlife, the League’s mem-
bers have set high standards, and through 
hard work and dedication, not only met, but 
exceeded their goals. To elaborate on just a 
few examples of the tremendous impact the 
League’s efforts have had on the environment, 
League leaders played a major role in the for-
mulation of the Wild and Scenic Rivers Act of 
1968, which led to the landmark 1973 Clean 
Water Act. Furthermore, the League led the 
way in the creation of the Land and Water 
Conservation Fund, and today, its members 
work to ensure these funds are being allo-
cated appropriately, for purposes which in-
clude the acquisition of public land and the 
creation of local opportunities for outdoor 
recreation. The Izaak Walton League is also to 
be commended for its role in the creation of 
the Upper Mississippi River National Wildlife 
and Fish Refuge, Superior National Forest, 
Boundary Waters Canoe Area Wilderness, 
and the Everglades and Isle Royale National 
Parks. 

The League’s continuous cooperation in 
working with communities, as well as with 
Congress, has led to many positive changes 
involving policies, legislation, and efforts to 
protect the environment. When it comes to 
protecting our water sources, defending public 
lands, establishing farm and energy policy, 
protecting fish and wildlife, and conservation, 
the Izaak Walton League’s members have 

proven that with diligence, teamwork, and an 
appreciation for nature, everyday citizens can 
have a major impact on the world. 

The Izaak Walton League’s dedication to 
communities is endless. The League has sup-
ported programs to keep family farms in busi-
ness, and groups of League members, known 
as ‘‘Ikes,’’ give their time to help build nature 
trails, restore stream banks, plant trees and 
rain gardens, and prevent the spread of 
invasive species. The Izaak Walton League 
knows how important it is to invest in the fu-
ture, and it is with this in mind that the organi-
zation annually awards $125,000 in scholar-
ships to college students seeking their de-
grees in fields related to conservation and nat-
ural resources. 

Mr. Speaker, I ask that you and my other 
distinguished colleagues join me in honoring 
and congratulating the Izaak Walton League of 
America on its 90th Anniversary. Through the 
years, the League’s members have dedicated 
their time and efforts to ensure the conserva-
tion of our natural resources, and for this, they 
are to be recognized and commended. 

f 

RECOGNIZING LANGLEY HIGH 
SCHOOL 

HON. JAMES P. MORAN 
OF VIRGINIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, February 14, 2012 

Mr. MORAN. Mr. Speaker, I’d like to recog-
nize the administration, teachers, coaches, 
and athletic training staff of Langley High 
School in McLean, Virginia for the care and 
compassion they showed in helping one of 
their students detect, cope, and ultimately re-
cover with vigor and honor from an aggressive 
form of cancer. 

In a world that charts success in reaching 
goals and milestones, Langley High School 
more than ‘measures up.’ Although this AAA 
school is consistently ranked among the best 
in the country, their care and attention exem-
plified by their role in Maureen Marsh’s life 
tells a deeper story, holding lessons for every-
one to learn from and follow. 

As a 14 year-old freshman volleyball player, 
Maureen continued her intense daily regimen 
even as her knee pain grew more severe. De-
spite the doctors’ diagnoses as growing pains, 
the Langley training staff noticed a small bump 
that the doctors had missed. The bump was 
osteosarcoma, an aggressive bone cancer. 
Maureen endured months of intensive chemo-
therapy and limb-salvage surgery that resulted 
in her needing to re-learn how to walk. This 
tall, quiet young woman had clear goals: to 
stay on track with her schoolwork and to once 
again play volleyball, something the doctors 
said would never happen. Most of all, she 
wanted to be a ‘normal’ kid, not easy when 
you are literally fighting for your life. 

The team at Langley understood Maureen’s 
wishes and gave her everything she needed 
during a battle that this young warrior con-
quered, defying the odds and her doctors’ 
prognostications. Now a junior, she is an 
honor student and has returned to the 
volleyball court. 

At a time when we could all use some good 
news, I am proud to recognize all of the staff 
at Langley for their outstanding work, going far 
beyond what can be measured quantitatively, 

to lift up and support those in their tutelage. 
To Principal Matt Ragone, Vice Principal Fred 
Amico, Volleyball coaches Sue Shifflett and 
Amy Dean, the Langley training staff, adminis-
tration, and the wonderful teaching staff, I am 
pleased to take this opportunity to honor your 
service to our children, as they are our future. 

f 

HONORING THE LIFE OF SPE-
CIALIST ROBERT J. TAUTERIS 
JR. 

HON. JOE DONNELLY 
OF INDIANA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Tuesday, February 14, 2012 

Mr. DONNELLY of Indiana. Mr. Speaker, I 
rise today to solemnly remember and honor 
the life and dedicated service of Specialist 
Robert J. Tauteris Jr., a native son of Hamlet, 
Indiana, and a proud member of the 713th En-
gineer Company based in Valparaiso and as-
signed to 81st Troop Command. Specialist 
Tauteris died along with three of his fellow sol-
diers on January 5, 2012 in Kandahar Prov-
ince, Afghanistan of wounds sustained when 
their vehicle was hit by a roadside improvised 
explosive device as they scouted for bombs 
and potential problems along a major supply 
route. 

The state of Indiana mourns the loss of the 
four brave men who took on this dangerous 
mission to ensure the safety of their fellow sol-
diers. Specialist Tauteris died with his fellow 
National Guardsmen, Specialist Brian 
Leonhardt, Specialist Christopher Patterson, 
and Staff Sergeant Jonathan Metzger. Private 
Douglas Rachowicz was severely injured in 
the same incident. 

Robert graduated from North Judson High 
School in 1986 and had worked in manufac-
turing at Faro Corporation in Plymouth. Robert 
Tauteris served one tour in Afghanistan with 
the National Guard and volunteered for his 
second deployment when his son Robert 
Tauteris III enlisted. Father and son left to-
gether for Afghanistan in the fall of 2011; 
Bobby III accompanied his father’s body home 
to Dover Air Force Base. 

Robert’s awards include the Bronze Star 
Medal, Posthumous; Purple Heart, Post-
humous; Army Good Conduct Medal, Post-
humous; Army Achievement Medal; National 
Defense Service Medal; Afghanistan Cam-
paign Medal with the Bronze Service Star; 
Global War on Terrorism Service Medal; 
Armed Forces Reserve Medal with M Device; 
Army Service Ribbon; Overseas Service Rib-
bon; NATO Medal; Combat Action Badge; 
Driver and Mechanic Badge; Combat and 
Special Skill Badge; Basic Marksmanship 
Qualification Badge; and the Overseas Service 
Bar. 

Robert will be remembered by his friends, 
family, and fellow soldiers as a dedicated, reli-
able, and hard-working man who cared deeply 
for his family. He is survived by his sons Rob-
ert J. III and Matthew, his father, Robert J. 
Tauteris, his sister, Tammy Tauteris Smith, 
brother, Thomas, half-brother Darrel Ray Minix 
and step-mother Nichelle as well as extended 
family and friends who are left to treasure his 
memory. 

It is my solemn duty and humble privilege to 
honor the life, service, and memory of Spe-
cialist Robert J. Tauteris Jr. He is a testament 
to the great honor possessed and sacrifices 
made by our men and women in the armed 
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